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HCS Project Manager: Jason Hardee  Principals:  Rebecca Schroyer – OBES 
Architect/Engineer:  D. N. Engineering    Vann Pennell - SJHS 
Contractor:   Mobile Modular Management  
            

 
Project Scope: The following schools will receive modular classrooms for the 2019-2020 school 

year:  
 

Ocean Bay Elementary School – Six (6) classroom modular building with restrooms. 
St. James High School – Six (6) classroom modular building with restrooms. 

 
 

Current Status: Modular classrooms are currently being delivered to both schools.  
 

Budget:  Original Budget:  $1,935,368.00        Board Approved Date: March 18, 2019 
 

Budget Issues: None at this time.   
 

Schedule:  Original solicitation:  June 13, 2016 (for annual modular purchases)   
Design completion:  April 25, 2019 
Construction began: June 10, 2019    
Substantial Completion: Expected August 15, 2019 
  

  

Schedule Issues:  The earliest available OSF final inspection date is August 15, 2019. 
 

Achievements: The modular classrooms began arriving onsite July 23, 2019, at SJHS and began 
arriving at OBES on July 24, 2019.   


